
 
The Northampton County Electoral Board met on Tuesday, October 
11, 2018 in the Voter Registration Office in Eastville. 
 

 PRESENT: Ralph Orzo, Chair 
   Joanne Fitchett, Vice Chair  
 ABSENT: JoAnn Clark, Secretary 

 
 The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 10:44 A.M. 
Ralph Orzo, Chair, made the invocation.  
 

The minutes of the Electoral Board meeting held on 
September 6, having been reviewed by the board were approved and 
signed. 

 
Board and registrar discussed the election calendar. 

Precinct training will be held at the Eastville Bingo hall on 
Oct. 16, 17, and 18th. Logic and Accuracy Testing for precinct 
equipment will be held on Oct 25.  

 
Board and registrar discussed officer training. Training 

will again be conducted as a mock election for each precinct. 
Those officers unable to attend will be scheduled for one–on-one 
training with the registrar at later dates. Board members will 
attend and assist with training. 

 
Registrar reported on his conversation with Jack Thornton, 

III, the Assistant Commonwealth’s Attorney, concerning voters 
who wrongly identify as non-felons. Board will follow Mr. 
Thornton’s direction to submit any voter registration 
applications where there is reasonable doubt that the applicant 
may have perjured his or herself.  
 

Chairman moved that the Board meet on November 7, 2018, at 
11:00 A.M. to conduct the Canvass of the November 6, 2018, 
General and Special Elections. All present voted yes. Motion was 
unanimously passed. 
 
 Board adjourned the meeting at 11:06 P.M. 
 
 
 
 
                         _____________________________             
                         JoAnn Clark, Secretary   
 
 
_________________________ 
 
 
_________________________ 


